
 

 
 

 

BDS Motto: ‘Achieving Excellence Together’ 
BDS Beliefs and Values: Displaying a sense of Fairness 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Date Event    
JUNE  

Fri 14th-20th  Year 11 Exams 

Tue 18th GAT 

We 19th Year 10 Mock Interviews 

Fri 21st  Report Writing Pupil Free 
Tue 25th F – 12 House Athletic Sports 

Thurs 27th Year 12 Parent Teacher interviews 

Fri 28th  Whole School Assembly 

Fri 28th Last Day of 2nd Term 2.30pm finish 

July  

Mon 15th First Day 3rd Term 

  

9 - 27 Malone St 

BOORT, 3537 

Ph: 03 5455 2201 

Mobile 0477 741 594 

Email: boort.district.p12@education.vic.gov.au  

Website: www.boortds.vic.gov.au 

Boort District P12 School 
 

VISION STATEMENT 

Our vision is to empower our students and staff to work together to become active and valued 

community members. We provide a safe and supportive learning environment, which fosters 

independent, resilient lifelong learners. 
 

Issue 14, June 14th 2024 

Principal’s Report 

Inclusive School Communities 
Inclusive school communities are places where all 

staff, students and their families feel safe, welcome, 

valued and a part of the school community. 

Benefits of inclusive education for students include: 

 Positive learning environments and 

relationships with teachers. 

 Greater community involvement. 

 Learning that caters to their strengths and 

abilities. 

 Positive values and attitudes towards 

diversity. 

 Increased cooperation, social skills, and 

friendship opportunities. 

 

I had the privilege to present 2 certificates to two 

students that are making sure that everyone is being 

included, are kind and considerate to others and, that 

students at our school feel valued. I would like to 

congratulate Mae M and Hayley S on receiving the 

Principals Award at last week’s Primary Assembly. 

Year 11 Exams 

Unit 1 VCE exams started today and will continue 

throughout the rest of next week. The General 

Achievement Test (GAT) is for all students 

completing a Unit 3 and 4 sequence and will be held 

at school on Tuesday 18th June. 

Athletics Sports 

Our F – 12 House Athletics Carnival will be held on 

Tuesday 25th June, and I encourage all students to 

dress in your house colours. Parents and carers are 

welcome to come along to support students 

throughout the day. 

Pupil Free Day  

Friday 21st June is a Pupil Free Day. Students will 

therefore not be required to attend school on this day. 

This is a departmental Assessment and Report 

Writing Day for staff. 

End of Term 

School will conclude for students on Friday 28th June 

at 2.30pm. We will hold a final whole school 

assembly in the Stadium starting at 2.00pm. Parents 

and carers are most welcome to attend. 

Kind regards, 

Todd Woodfine 

Principal 
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Foundation/1 Haylie N For working hard on her sounding out whilst writing. 

 Ava V For her wonderful expressive reading. 

Year 1/2 Esther B For awesome work on Smart Spelling words. 

 Linc M For a big improvement in reading. 

 Tyler S For great work with money.  
Nadia K For being a wonderful helper. 

 Keira H For working hard on giving change to $2. 

 Cruz N For confident work on subtraction. 

Year 4/5 Marcie F For working hard to understand written multiplication. 

 Connor M For working hard to understand written multiplication. 

 

 

A Kind Donation to our School Library  
Thank you for your generous book donation to the Boort District School Library of A Series of Unfortunate 

Events, a series of thirteen children's novels written by American author Daniel Handler under the pen name 

Lemony Snicket. The books follow the lives of orphaned siblings Violet, Klaus, and Sunny Baudelaire. 

The library truly appreciates the gift that will allow our middle school year levels to have a wonderful series 

of books to be able to borrow and read.  

Thank you, William 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

‘Page Turners’ Literacy Club 

 
Following on from the success of the Writers Festival, we have begun a lunchtime reading and writing club 

called ‘Page Turners’. Our first meeting was on Tuesday 28th May, and was attended by 5 people. This week 

we held our 3rd meeting and we had 11 people!  

 

At our meetings, we talk about the books we are reading, and set ourselves writing tasks to complete. We are 

also going to find some writing competitions to enter. Our aim is to share our love of reading and writing, but 

also to improve both our skills and confidence.  

 

This week we began working on pieces responding to the prompt ‘Reading is Magic’, which is the theme for 

this year’s Book Week (August 17th to 23rd). Below are two of the pieces produced so far, and more will be 

featured in the Newsletter in the lead up to Book Week.  

 

Reading is Magic 

Alisha Henderson 
 

Writing is all about your imagination 

Writing is about you 

Writing is presented in many ways 

Writing helps you share your feelings 

Writing has no boundaries 

Reading takes you to a whole new world 

Reading helps you understand how other people feel 

Reading Is Magic 

When I write, there are so many ideas and possibilities in my brain.  

When I write, I don’t have to hide my feelings;                             

I can share my feelings.                                                             

In writing there are no rules or boundaries; it’s all about you. Every word should interest the writer.  

It's just like taking a bite of cake. You take a bite, you want more. 

There is no bad books or good books. 

What really matters is that you like the book. 

It doesn’t matter what you are reading about, no matter what… 

Reading is magic 

 

Reading is Magic 

Hannah Talbot 
 

When I write, I feel unlimited by possibilities of twists and turns in my story. When I write, nothing is 

impossible. There is no boundary, happy, sometimes sad, hopeful, or even suspenseful. Reading is the same. I 

can understand others, and how they feel about the world, and are they similar feelings to mine? Reading 

other thoughts can adjust my view of the world, and even make me a better person. There is still no limit. 

There is no limit to feelings. And every feeling, in its own way, is magic. That’s why reading is magic. 

 

 

Big thanks to Doug and Donna Aldrich for the new additions to the sandpit.  
The kids are stoked! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

House Athletics Sports 

The combined F-12 House Athletic Sports will be held on the school oval on Tuesday 25th June. The sports 

will begin at 9:00am and will run all day. Students are encouraged to wear their House Sports colours.  

The canteen will be in operation on the day. 

This year we are pleased to once again be able to welcome parents and carers on site to enjoy the day and 

assist with the running of activities. Due to a reduction in staffing and staff on leave at the school, parental 

assistance is required in all areas of the carnival including with the running of events (F-12), timekeeping 

(7-12) and walking around with primary age groups (F-6). Please let Brooke Chamberlain or Hayden 

Rowley know if you can assist.   

We greatly appreciate any form of assistance if you are able. 

 
 
 

 
 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 
 





 


